

WEST WILTS MOTOR CLUB

Hon. Sec. Kay Gerken, 20 Gibbs Lease, Hilperton, Trowbridge, Wilts. BA14 7QN Club Meetings 1st Thursday in the month 8.15pm Melksham House, Melksham



kay@wwmc.co.uk www.wwmc.co.uk Phone 01225 752784
MARCH 2007 NEWSLETTER

H &H Working Party from 9.30am Saturday 17th March Naish Hill

H & H Working Party from 9.30am Wednesday 21 March Naish Hill

Hare & Hounds Saturday 24thMarch Naish Hill nr Lacock start 3.00 pm

Townhill Trophy Youth Trial Sunday 25th March Naish Hil

April Club Meeting Thursday 4th April Melksham House, Melksham 8.15pm

Skittles Match Saturday 21st April Tuckers Grave Inn

I made a slip up in the renewal slips enclosed with the last newsletter, the subscription for Youth Members should have read £5.00 the same as individual adult members, this was decided at the AGM. So any Youth members renewing, please note and send the appropriate amount to Phyllis Sweeting, our membership secretary.

Note the working parties in the calendar above, Brian Shuttleworth would like as many as possible to help prepare the course for the Hare and Hounds, even if you can only make it for part of the day, you will be very welcome.

Two trials have been run since the last newsletter was sent out, the first was the James Cup with Brian Shuttleworth Clerk Of the Course and Phyllis Sweeting as Secretary of the Meeting. The James Cup itself was won by Colin Crease, and runner up was Adam Norris. The Coronation Cup for Best AB class was won by Martin Wilmore, and runner up was Charlie Newman. Best "B" class, Mike Wood, and winner of the May Cup for Best "C" class, Tom Pike. Many thanks to all who helped with the event.

The other trial in the last month was the Miller Youth Trial organised as usual by Steve and Gill Barrett, a summary of the results for this one is as follows: Best "A" Class, Leo Rochfort. Best "B" Class, George Hayes. Best "C" Class, Josh Golding. Best "D"/Beginner, Tom Hooper. Thanks again to Steve, and Gill, unfortunately the old problems with trials came up again at this event, there were not enough people prepared to observe a section! Steve and Gill put a lot of time and effort into running the series of trials for the benefit of the youth riders, they really must have enough help with observing from the folk who take the young riders to the trials or they simply will not be able to carry on. I am sure that this would leave a big gap in the available events and they would be sorely missed. So it really is up to the Youth Trials fraternity to help at the events. Help or lose them!

As mentioned last time Clive Jones (junior) has volunteered to run a skittles match/social evening and this has been booked now at the Tuckers Grave Inn near Norton St Phillip. There will be a Ploughman's meal included and the total cost is £6.00 each person, please give Clive a ring on 07818 092377. It is some tine since we have run a skittles evening and they are good fun, so please support Clive's efforts in organising this for us, I'm sure it will be a good evening.

The Club Dinner & Disco has been run once again and was another sell out with a few unfortunately unable to get tickets, early booking really is essential. Many thanks to Chris Kelly and Babs Phelps for their hard work in the organisation of this successful event. One unfortunate occurrence was raised with us after the event, apparently certain individuals vandalised one of the golf club's powered golf cars and crashed it into a wall causing severe damage. We hope that this was not done by any of those attending our Club dinner. Security Camera tapes are being examined with a view to identifying the culprits. If a positive identification can be made and it was a person at our event then they would of course be banned from any future club dinners. We can only hope that this does not prejudice our being allowed back at this excellent venue in the future.

All the best.

Terry P